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Interagency Coordinating Council

July 26, 2011
Minutes

ICC MEMBERS

INTERESTED PERSONS

STAFF

Michelle Lamers (Chair)
Kashante Whitaker (Parent)

Rosanne Griff-Cabelli

Ann Meduri


Nancy Condon (DuPont Hospital)
Carolann Schumann
Alisa Olshefsky


Ximena Laz (Telamon)


Inita Joyner



Mary Knapp


April Hill-Addison (DOE)
Pam Reuther


Dennis Rubino (DE State University)



Bruce Orr


Diane M. Foor (DPH/CDW)


Ann Woolfolk


Pam Green (CCHS)

Verna Thompson (Proxy for
Tressa Sharp (NNK)
  Martha Toomey)


 





Beverly Weigand (Proxy for


  Glynne Williams)


Martha Gregor (Proxy for 

  Rodney Brittingham)

Participated via conference call ~ Hazel Cole (Proxy for Marie-Anne Aghazadian) and 
Pat Maichle 

Meeting Called to Order and Approval of ICC Minutes
Michelle Lamers, Chair, called the meeting to order at 12:00 pm.  Meeting participants were introduced.  Michelle went over the name tags for all attending to remind members, proxies and interested person of who can vote.  Yellow tags ~ ICC members (can vote), Blue tags ~ Proxies for Members (can vote), Orange tags ~ Interested Person (cannot vote) and Green tag ~ staff (cannot vote).  Michelle will mention this at each meeting now.  Bruce Orr moved to approve the ICC minutes.  Martha Gregor seconded the motion.  All in favor.
Annual ICC Vice Chairperson Vote

Bruce Orr moved to nominate Ann Woolfolk for Vice Chairperson.  Pam Reuther seconded the motion.  Votes were taken.  All in favor.

Parent Presentation 

Kashante Whitaker gave a presentation about her son “Brayln” who was 2 1/2years old when they decided to start looking into services for him to help his speech and social skill to be at the level of his peers.  Kashante said that Brayln’s gross motor and life skills are great and he is a fun loving, affectionate and happy little guy. She said that despite negative comments that she had read online from other parents, her family decided to go ahead with the services for Brayln and their experience with Child Development Watch was wonderful. They had an amazing experience due to having a collaborative team who obviously enjoy their jobs and do them very well. She talked about how great the Service Coordinator was to her son and family, and she just wish that all families could have the same positive experience with Child Development Watch that she has had.  Brayln is now 3years old and doing very well.  She also posted her positive experience online.
Handout given- CDW worked wonders for us packet
New Implementation Grant to Improve Services for Children and Youth with Special Health Care Needs and Help Me Grow
Alisa Olshefsky, M.P.H. Family Health and Systems Management, Division of Public Health talked about the Implementation Grant to Improve Services for Children and Youth with Special Needs.  The Program Narrative is that this project will implement several strategies and support current initiatives to improve access to quality, comprehensive, coordinated community-based system of services for children and youth with special health care needs and their families that is family-centered and culturally competent.  The initiative supports grants to assist State Title V Children with Special Health Care Needs (CSHCN) programs, family organizations, providers, and other partners to implement six core outcomes of a system of services based on evidence-based practices.  Alisa talked about the first year of the project which will focus on utilizing a state-wide parent advisory group , Family Know Best (FKB) that provides regular input to inform decisions and influence program activities and policy within the Family Support Initiative (FSI) and Family SHADE; develop a care coordination information and referral network through Family SHADE partners integrated under the Help Me Grow conceptual model; Build on DE’s medical home initiative by increasing general knowledge about medical homes in primary care pediatric practices through key partnerships with DEAAP, Medical Society of DE, DPH, CCCD and FSI; ensure that all children age birth through five years served through Home Visiting programs in DE receive regular developmental screenings with a standardized screening tool. Increase public awareness about developmental screening through a statewide public awareness campaign on the benefit of early screening. Enhance and maintain the existing resource database, for CYSHCN, their families, and service providers in DE to become a comprehensive and up-to-date database to be used by professionals and families on an ongoing basis; support youth in being self-advocates for their needs and being prepared for a successful transition to adult life on an ongoing basis through Family SHADE stakeholders. 

Alisa also gave a presentation on Help Me Grow which is a comprehensive and coordinated system designed to focus on early identification and referral of children at risk for developmental and behavioral problems. This system provides a cost-efficient, effective and family-focused mechanism for overburdened families with children birth to age 8 years old with developmental or behavioral problems, facing multiple challenges such as single parenthood, access to low income services and support (i.e. POC, Medicaid, TANF), and connects them to appropriate community resources in a timely manner. HMG also serves as a resource to parents with general issues and concerns related to their child’s development.
Handouts given- State Implementation Grants for Improving Services for Children/Youth with Special Health Care Needs and Help Me Grow information
ICC Structure and Priorities for 2012 – Member Input
ICC Executive Committee met to look at where we come from and where we would like to go from here.  The Committee would like to get input from the members to help with this task.  

Michelle Lamers, ICC Chairperson, briefly talked about the ICC Executive meeting and the goals that were accomplished by ICC in 2010 – 2011.  Four committees were formed and two are continuing.  Parent involvement and Help Me Grow have been incorporated into the projects described above. The two committees continuing are New Member Orientation and the Information & Legislation Committee.  Member Orientation Committee led by Michelle will work on how to get membership more actively involved in the committee and developing a more friendly document for Members and their “Proxy’s”. The Information & Legislation Committee will try to get information out earlier in January to the members so that they will have time to view materials and also have a better understanding about what they will be voting on.
Key links to other advisory councils:  ICC has coordinated work and ongoing communication with:  
Developmental Disabilities Council; Coordination Council for Children with Disabilities; DE Early Childhood Council (DEEC) ; Governor’s Advisory Council for Exceptional Citizens (GACEC) ,  and State Council for Persons with Disabilities. We would like to make sure that we are pulling our resources to make a coordinated effort to link these groups with the ICC.  In addition, ICC members and Birth to Three staff are represented on advisory committees with Act Early, Help Me Grow, Home Visiting, Family to Family Health Center, Northern Early Head Start, Expanding Inclusive Early Intervention Opportunities (EIEIO is a committee of ICC); Head Start Collaboration, and others.
Rosanne asked that ICC continue to work with other councils so that we maximize coordination and avoid duplication.  Rosanne will be meeting with GACEC, DD Council, and State Advisory Council to discuss this and help us with some of our unique roles. 
For example, EIEIO Committee is taking the lead on inclusion in early childhood and is helping with professional development and materials for Early Childhood Inclusion (see description below).  
ICC members discussed a collaborative committee with GACEC on early intervention services, especially capacity over the summer months.  Rosanne, Wendy Strauss, Janet Cornwell and Verna Thompson will work on some of the goals that could be accomplished through this committee, and ask for ICC participation.  
Expanding Inclusive Early Intervention Opportunities (EIEIO)
April Hill-Addison, Head Start Collaboration Office, Department of Education mentioned that In April 2011, The Delaware Institute for Excellence launched the Early Childhood Inclusion Credential, which includes the four components -Cara’s Kit; Success in the Classroom (formally known as Inclusive Childcare) and Special Quest.  She asked the meeting attendees to please pass this information along to Early Childhood Professionals that they come in contact with and/or place it in their waiting rooms, lobby areas or their parent information centers so that more interest could be drawn toward this document.  April talked about the future plans for EIEIO. 

Carol Ann Schumann gave a brief discussion in reference to the DE Maps booklet which can be located on the Birth to Three website as well as other websites in the state of DE.  Carolann said that we already had a lot of materials for childcare however one of the gaps was that we realized that we did not have a guide for parents on what to look for if they’re trying to find childcare for their child, how to work with the childcare center and what to do when they come up against some barriers which can most certainly happen.  Samtra Devard whom is a parent herself led the group to create a document which is a toolkit for parents on what quality inclusion is, also some concrete strategy’s that parents can use if they are experiencing challenges.  It is meant to be a very interactive; user friendly booklet for parents to look through and say this is what it should look like and if not there are checklist to see which one would match with their certain situation.  We are also translating this document into “Spanish” which should be finalized soon.   
Adjournment
Martha Gregor moved to adjourn the meeting at 3:00pm. Pam Reuther seconded. 

Next Meeting
October 25, 2011, 12noon to 3:00pm

DE Technical and Community College, Terry Campus 
Corporate Training Center, Room 400B

Dover, DE

January 24, 2012, 12noon to 3:00pm

DE Technical and Community College, Terry Campus 

Corporate Training Center, Room 400A

Dover, DE

For additional information or copies of information provided at ICC meetings, please contact Inita Joyner @ 302-255-9134 or Inita.Joyner@state.de.us

Documents may also be found on the Birth to Three website:

http://www.dhss.delaware.gov/dhss/dms/epqc/birth3/directry.html
